City Hall
Fayette, Alabama
November 4, 2024

A special meeting of the City Council of the City of Fayette met at 5:00 o’clock p.m. on
November 4, 2024, in the Council Chambers of the City Hall.

Upon roll call the following were found to be present: Mayor Rod Northam, Councilmembers
Eddy Campbell, Tommy Williams, Aliska Hughes-Monroe and Jerry Nichols. Also present were City
Clerk Dawn Clapp, City Attorney Dale Lawrence and Junior Mayor Sean White. Councilmember Virettia
L. Whiteside was absent.

The opening prayer was given by Mr. Dale Lawrence.
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Rod Northam.

Mayor Northam announced a quorum was present and the meeting was open for the transaction
of business.

RESIGNATION OF COUNCILMEMBER WHITESIDE

Mayor Northam presented a resignation letter to the Council from Councilmember Virettia
Whiteside. Councilmember Campbell moved the Council accept the resignation of Councilmember
Whiteside. Upon the motion being seconded by Councilmember Nichols, the following vote was taken:

AYES: Mayor Northam, Councilmembers Campbell, Williams and Nichols
NAYS: Councilmember Hughes-Monroe

Mayor Northam stated the motion passed.

Mayor Northam and the Council thanked Councilmember Whiteside for her service to the City
and wished her the best.

MOTION TO DECLARE VACANCY

Mayor Northam stated due to the resignation of Councilmember Virettia Whiteside there was
vacancy on the City Council for the position of Councilmember Ward One. Councilmember Nichols
moved that a vacancy be declared on the Council for the position of Councilmember Ward One due to the
resignation of Councilmember Virettia Whiteside. Upon the motion being seconded by Councilmember
Williams, the following vote was taken:

AYES: Mayor Northam, Councilmembers Campbell, Williams and Nichols
NAYS: Councilmember Hughes-Monroe

Mayor Northam stated the motion passed.

Mayor Northam proposed that the vacancy in the position of Councilmember Ward One be filled
at the Council meeting on November 26™.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Council, upon the motion to adjourn being made
by Councilmember Hughes-Monroe and seconded by Councilmember Williams, it was unanimously
approved.
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